October 21, 1996

Ms. Jane E. Vezeris
Deputy Assistant Director
Ofice of Administration
United States Secret Service
1800 G Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20223

## Dear Jane:

I have received your letter of October 15, 1996, which describes two protective surveys containing names for which you are seeking postponements [154-10002-10422 and 154-10002-10423]. I am writing to draw your attention to documents containing this information that are already open at NARA II.

In the US Secret Service-HSCA correspondence [180-10125-10002], there is a letter listing the names you wish to postpone. In his letter to Robert Goff dated April 5, 1978, Robert Blakey requested access to Secret Service files and listed specific names and file numbers. I am enclosing a copy of RIF #180-10125-10002 so that you can confirm this list of names at NARA II. The final report for President Kennedy's visit to Miami dated December 11, 1963, is also open. I have enclosed RIF # 180-10090-10040, which identifies Special Agent L.F. deFreese's final survey report. The two names you wish to postpone appear on page 7 of this open document. Agent deFreese also mentioned these two names in his interview with the House Select Committee: See #180-10083-10419. Finally, the list of individuals in #180-10118-10032, which is open at NARA II, also includes one of the names you

wish to postpone.

Since the information you wish to postpone is already available in other open documents, you may wish to reconsider the postponements that you have taken. Please let us know in writing by November 12, 1996, if you intend to change your position on these documents [154-10002-10422 and 154-10002-10423].

If you have any questions about this matter, please call me.

Sincerely yours,

David G. Marwell Executive Director

cc: Donald Personette

enclosures:

180-10125-10002 180-10090-10040 180-10083-10419 180-10118-10032